
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Version  Date 

         1  13 

November 2017 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Community Consultation Meetings Action List  

Round 2 – 2017 

 

MENDOORAN 



2 
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Mendooran 
Community Consultation Meeting Action List 

Meeting Date: 15 November 2017 
 

Minute / Action Required  Directorate Progress 

Bandulla Street – Request for Speed Restriction Signs 
Residents raised concerns about travellers not 
appearing to be adhering to the town speed limit of 
50km in Bandulla Street near the river and 
campground. Council advised that speed zones are 
not under Council jurisdiction and are set by the 
Roads and Maritime Service (RMS). Council will 
discuss with the RMS and, if appropriate, raise in the 
Traffic Committee. 

TS 
A/DTS – In progress. Referred for 
discussion. 

Storm Water Levy 
A question was raised regarding the storm water levy. 
Council took the question on notice and will 
investigate further the charging of the levy to Rural 
Residential and Rural Ratepayers. Residents provided 
feedback on areas in town where works in relation to 
this could be undertaken. 

CCS DCCS – Under investigation. 

Repair or Replacement – Play Equipment 
Residents requested the repair or replacement of the 
play equipment in the park. Council advised that the 
damaged area had been sectioned off. Council also 
advised  that there were no funds in this year’s budget 
to replace the equipment. A representative from 
Mendooran District  
Development Group advised the meeting that 
funding has been applied for new play equipment, 
including two (2) smaller play units suitable for 
children with a disability.  

 

A/DTS – Dangerous play 
equipment has been removed. 
Repairs have been carried out on 
remaining equipment. 

Watering System – Mendooran Park  
A question was asked about the watering system in 
the park. Council advised that the pump had been 
ordered and the new watering system should be in 
operation in early 2018. 

TS 
A/DTS – Works planned for May 
2018. 

Water Quality  
Residents discussed the quality of the water in 
Mendooran, including questions about the purity of 
the new bore. Council advised that water form the 
bore had been tested and results had shown that 
there was no contamination of the water. Residents 
also expressed concerns regarding the lack of water 
pressure during the summer months when demand 
is higher. 

TS A/DTS - Ongoing 
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Request for Information  
An issue was raised regarding a specific request made 
to Council. Council requested that the resident 
provide details of the request and their contact 
details after the meeting so that this could be 
followed up. 

  

Sand Creek 
A resident raised concerns regarding Sand Creek 
Crossing, including the width of the crossing. Council 
advised that the concerns had been noted and 
mentioned that Council had previously taken plans to 
the Traffic Committee in relation to this. This plan 
included installation of a Give Way sign. The Traffic 
Committee determined that the installation of a Give 
Way sign would increase rather than reduce the risk. 
Council has placed a traffic counter near the bridge to 
record the levels of traffic as well as the size of the 
vehicles. Options to improve the situation were 
discussed. The matter will be raised again at the 
Traffic Committee meeting. 

TS 
A/DTS – Plan has been forwarded 
to Manager Road Operations for 
action when suitable. 

Recycling  
A rural resident made an enquiry regarding recycling. 
They noted that the town residents are able to place 
mixed recycling into the recycling bins, from which 
materials are returned to the Waste Transfer Station 
and sorted. However rural residents who wish to 
recycle must sort all materials  
before taking them to the Waste Transfer Station 
otherwise they are charged for their recycling. This 
question was taken on notice with the matter to be 
investigated further.  
 
A further question was raised in regards to recycling 
as some residents have not received the new recycling 
bins. Residents were advised to either contact 
Council or provide their details following the meeting 
so the bins can be delivered.  

DS 

 
A/DDS – Co-mingled service in 
240 litre bins. Sorting required at 
Transfer Station.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A/DDS – All bins have been 
distributed. 

Pump Station River Street 
A resident reported that ground tank gates had been 
left unlocked. It was also noted that the outside area 
is overgrown with long grass. Council will investigate 
and take appropriate action. 

TS A/DTS – Under investigation. 

Cemetery  
It was noted that only part of the cemetery has been 
mowed. It was requested that the full cemetery be 
mowed. Council will investigate and take appropriate 
action. 

TS A/DTS – Completed. 

Denmire Road 
A resident advised Council of damage to their vehicle 
which they believe had been caused by the road. They 
requested that signs be placed on the road to warn / 
advise motorists of any risks. 

TS 
A/DTS – Have arranged for 
‘Gravel Road’ sign at start of 
road. 
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Signs – Mendooran Central School 
Residents noted that they believed there had been 
insufficient consultation with local residents regarding 
the erection of traffic signs outside Mendooran 
Central School. Council advised that the matter 
would return to the Traffic Committee. 

TS 
A/DTS - Completed. Phone call of 
thanks received from Mendooran 
School. 

Daglish and Abbott Streets 
Residents raised concerns about the dust along this 
road, due to speed, and requested that the speed 
limit be reduced.  Council advised that speed zones 
are not under Council jurisdiction and are set by the 
Roads and Maritime Service (RMS). Council will 
discuss with the RMS and, if  
appropriate, raise in the Traffic Committee. 

TS A/DTS - In progress. 

 


